OFFICE DES NATIONS UNIES A GENÈVE



UNITED NATIONS OFFICE AT GENEVA

Palais des Nations CH - 1211 GENÈVE 10

Télégrammes : UNATIONS, GENÈVE

Télex: 28 96 96

Téléphone: 34 60 11 31 02 11

RÉF. Nº: G/SO 214 (20-4) (prop. 10)

(à rappeler dans la réponse)

CONFIDENTIAL

22 May 1984

Dear Ms. Pérez de Serrano,

I am writing to you concerning the grant made to the project presented jointhy by PIDEE and CODEPU concerning the assistance to torture victims and their immediate families and in particular aimed at bringing treatment and assistance to persons outside the Santiago area, in the regions of Concepción and Araucanian, Temuco. In this connexion I would like to refer to the letter addressed to you by Mr Herndl dated 19 March 1984

As you know the Board of Trustees, in connection with the grant to your project decided to request that a report and general accounting be submitted to it on the use on the funds made available. In particular, the Board expressed the wish to receive a description of the persons assisted (but not their identities), the origin and type of their injuries and the results of the assistance sponsored by the Fund. This type of information will give the Board a more concrete understanding of the use made of the Fund's resources.

In this connexion it may be kept in mind that the Board's priority goes to medical, psychological and other assistance given directly by the project to the victims of torture and their relatives

We now anticipate that the next session of the Board of Trustees will take place in August or September 1984 and it would be appreciated if the Board could have before it at that session the above mentioned report and general accounting; the report and accounting could be of a preliminary nature given the short time since the grant was made.

The Board at its next session would, of course, be happy to consider a revised project request for the coming year.

Please do not hesitate to contact the secretariat should you wish further information or clarifications.

Your Sincerely,

Thomas E. McCarthy

Secretary

Board of Trustees

Voluntary Fund for Victims of Torture

United Nations

Ms. Elisa Pérez de Serrano
President
Foundation for the Protection of Children
affected by the states of emergency (PIDEE)
c/o Mr. Erich Weingärtner
World Council of Churches
150 route de Ferney
1211 Geneva 20